August 12, 2016

Marie Cardona
Advisian
Burnaby, B.C.

Dear Ms. Cardona,

On the 28" of June, the Nunavut Impact Review Board (The N.I.LR.B.) received Advisian’s
application for a research license titled “Geotechnical and Environmental Baseline Studies —
Pond Inlet Small Craft Harbour Development.” .In their letter dated the 11" of August, 2016,
they (The N.ILR.B.) have requested an extension to the 19" of August in order to properly
review your proposal.

We grant this request.
If you should require additional information, please do not hesitate to contact Mr. Mosha Cote

at the Nunavut Research Institute. You can reach him at 867 979 7279 or by e-mail at
mosha.cote @arcticcollege.ca :

Yours Sincerely,

Mary Ellen Thomas
Senior Science Advisor



